
Changes to number of women and people with a cervix with cervical intra-epithelial neoplasia (CIN) and cervical cancer reported by Cervical Check 2008-

2021 

The figures below outline changes to the numbers of cases of CIN (particularly high grade CIN) and cervical cancer reported by Cervical Check since 2008. 

Please note this does not impact in any way on the women diagnosed with cervical cancer and CIN. There has been no delay for women in any aspect of 

their care because of this error. All women were informed of their results and they have all received the appropriate treatment and follow up. It is the 

way we counted the numbers of women up after they had had their diagnosis and treatment that is affected by the changes. 

A systematic error in the analysis of extracts from the Cervical Screening Register was detected during data validation this year. This meant that outcomes 

(such as CIN and cancer) per colposcopy attendance were reported, instead of outcomes per woman. This means that a woman with high-grade CIN who 

had, for example, two attendances at colposcopy for high-grade CIN, could have been reported as being two different women with high-grade CIN. She 

should have been reported as one woman with two colposcopy visits for high-grade CIN.  

Taking the example of Sept 2016-Aug 2017, it would be correct to say there were 7,503 attendances at colposcopy for high-grade CIN by 5,853 different 

women with high-grade CIN (see Figure 1 & 2.). In the 2016 annual report, this may have been interpreted as 7,503 individual women with high-grade CIN.  

A human error related to the counting of women diagnosed with cancer was noted. A very small number of women who had been diagnosed with cancer 

were not counted or were counted twice. The corrected numbers of cases of women diagnosed with cervical cancer are also included in Figure 2. Again, 

these changes do not affect the women or any aspect of their care. It is the way we counted the women diagnosed with cancer that is affected. 

These changes in reporting do not affect our colposcopy standards. They do not affect the number of cases of women diagnosed with cervical cancer 

reported by the National Cancer Registry Ireland, as they use different methods for obtaining data on cases of women diagnosed with cervical cancer. 

Figure 1. Previously reported data on cases of CIN and cervical cancer treated at colposcopy in Ireland 2008-2020 

 

 

 



Figure 2. Validated data on cases of CIN and cervical cancer treated at colposcopy in Ireland 2008-2020 

 

To make sure this error in our figures doesn’t happen again, we have developed a new protocol to guide the data analysis for the annual reports from now 

on. We found that the problem was partly related to the way we take the figures off our database. We have changed the way we do this to improve the 

accuracy for the future.  
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